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Question: 
Currently, the Fair Work Ombudsman has proceedings on foot against Jetstar Airways 
Pty Ltd in relation to the employment of cadet pilots and foreign cabin crew on 
particular flight within Australia.  While the headline activity involves DEEWR 
agencies, the underlying issues relate to migration law and the categorisation of 
flights.  It appears that DIT, CASA, DEEWR, ACBPS, AQIS and DIAC have 
differing views on the distinction between international and  domestic flights. 

Is the Task Force the coordinating group for a `whole of Government’ approach or is 
it another body or is there no such coordination? 

Answer:  
The Border Protection Taskforce is not coordinating a whole-of-government approach 
to this issue.   

Coordination between relevant departments and agencies is undertaken in relation to 
airline issues as they emerge.  

As proceedings brought by the Fair Work Ombudsman against Jetstar Airways Pty 
Ltd are currently before the courts, it is not appropriate to comment further on this 
matter. 

 


